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· Proposed Change in U.S. House of Representatives Rules Threatens to Abolish Funding Guarantees for Highway and Transit Projects
· Free Rides New Year’s Eve, Tournament of Roses Service Promoted

· Procurement Postings for Next Week

· Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events

Best Wishes for a Safe and Happy New Year!

Proposed Change in U.S. House of Representatives Rules Threatens to Abolish Funding Guarantees for Highway and Transit Projects
House Republican leaders have issued a draft of the new rules they will proposing for the 112th Congress that begins early 

next month. Among the changes is a proposal to eliminate the current rule (House Rule XXI) that makes it a violation of House 
rules to fund highway, transit and safety programs at levels below the authorized level. A coalition of business, labor and 
transportation stakeholders have written a letter to House Republican leaders objecting to this proposed change, which could 
have a dramatic impact on highway and transit projects that depend on a consistent flow of federal dollars. The letter, which 
was co-authored by the U.S. Chamber of Commerce, Laborer’s International Union of North America, and the American Public 
Transportation Association, among others, is attached for your review. Our agency is reaching out directly to Congressional 
offices to express our concerns regarding this proposed change with respect to federal funding for transportation 
projects. House Republicans are expected to meet next Tuesday to consider this and other proposed changes to House 
rules.

http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/101230_Rules_Change_Letter_122810.pdf
Free Rides New Year’s Eve, Tournament of Roses Service Promoted

Early this morning, Media Relations staff promoted free rides on Metro buses and trains New Year’s Eve as a public safety service. We are encouraging the public to beat traffic and parking hassles by taking the Metro Gold Line to Pasadena for the parade and other Tournament of Roses activities. Media Relations staff also will deliver these messages Friday afternoon during a press conference with Los Angeles Police Department, California Highway Patrol and Mothers Against Drunk Driving at a press event at the Metro Red Line North Hollywood station.

Procurement Postings for Next Week

Gateway Building Construction for Relocation of SCRRA IFB
Procurement will release Invitation for Bids, (IFB) for Gateway Building Construction for Relocation of SCRRA. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from January 3, 2011 through February 22, 2011.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Kenneth Takahashi, Sr. Contract Administrator at (213) 922-1047.

Labor Compliance Bench for Prevailing Wage Compliance Monitoring Services RFIQ 

Procurement will release a Request for Interest and Qualifications (RFIQ) today to procure statements of interest and qualifications to establish a Bench of Qualified firms for Labor Compliance (Prevailing Wage) Monitoring Services for our Construction projects including construction projects identified in the Metro Board adopted 2009 Long Range Transportation Plan, construction projects proposed as part of transportation improvement projects in LA County that will be funded by Measure R as well as current monitoring requirements. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run December 30, 2010 through May 30, 2011.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Tommye Williams at (213) 922-1051.

Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events

Next week I will be meeting with Councilman Tom LaBonge and Director Ridley-Thomas. I will also be attending the Expo Board meeting and the SCAG Regional Council/Policy Committee Meeting.



	

	








